
 

 

January 10, 2024 
 

 

Hon. Deanne Criswell 

Administrator 

Federal Emergency Management Agency 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 

500 C St. SW 

Washington, D.C. 20472 

 

Dear Administrator Criswell: 

 

We are writing to you today regarding the Transitional Sheltering Assistance Program for individuals affected 

by Hurricane Helene, which is currently set to expire on January 11th. In light of the incoming winter storm,  

we are concered that FEMA’s decision to extend the program by 24 hours may not provide adequate time for 

individuals with uninhabitable homes to find shelter to safely ride out the severe weather. 

 

Forecasts indicate that parts of western North Carolina may receive up to 8 inches of snow, which will 

exacerbate the already challenging conditions for survivors of Hurricane Helene.1 As such, we urge FEMA to 

reassess the situation on the ground and consider additional extensions to ensure that individuals and families 

have safe and adequate shelter during this critical period. 

 

The well-being and safety of those affected must remain a top priority. We stand ready to support FEMA in 

addressing this evolving situation and look forward to your response. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter and for FEMA’s continued efforts to support disaster 

survivors in western North Carolina. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

__________________      ___________________ 

Pat Harrigan        Ted Budd 

Member of Congress       United States Senator 

 

 

 

cc: Joseph R. Biden, President of the United States  

 
1 Sisk, J. (2025, January 8). Asheville, western NC snow forecast: Up to 8 inches possible by Jan. 10. Asheville Citizen Times. 

https://www.citizen-times.com/story/news/local/2025/01/08/asheville-western-nc-snow-forecast-up-to-8-inches-jan-10/77539649007/ 

https://www.citizen-times.com/story/news/local/2025/01/08/asheville-western-nc-snow-forecast-up-to-8-inches-jan-10/77539649007/

